Curl, Paul (UTC)

TR-060107

From:

Donna Murphy [donna.murphy@ci.sultan.wa.us]

Sent:

Wednesday, May 27, 2009 8:42 AM

To: Subject: Curl, Paul (UTC) Sultan Grant

Dear Paul,

I'm writing to advise you that at the May 14<sup>th</sup> regular City Council meeting the Council voted to turn back the \$20,000 Grade Crossing grant to the Utilities and Transportation Commission. This was a difficult decision, but without the participation of the private partner the City could not pay the additional \$17,000 above the grant amount to complete the project.

Thank you for all of your support and I'm sorry this project didn't work out. I look forward to seeing you later this summer to discuss the approaches.

Sincerely, Donna Murphy

"Happiness is good health and a bad memory."

~ Ingrid Bergman

Donna Murphy Grants and Economic Development Coordinator The Great City of Sultan 319 Main Street / PO Box 1199 Sultan WA 98294-1199

Direct Line: 360-793-1811 donna.murphy@ci.sultan.wa.us